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From the Vicar… 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
By the time you read this, I’m sure quite a few new year’s resolutions will have 
been made and broken. Not so much the ones like “lose weight” or “eat more 
fruit” which can’t really be judged in the short term, but certainly the make-or-
break ones like “stop smoking”. That’s because resolutions require resolve. It’s 
not enough just to have a feeling that something would be a good idea – 
resolutions must spring from deep within us where our willpower wrestles with 
the force of habit and our fondness for instant gratification.  
 
Willpower must also battle with inertia, and impatience – we must be prepared 
to change, and we must be in it for the long haul. When two people marry, so 
popular songs and films have it, they say “I do”. Well, they don’t! They say “I 
will”. They engage their willpower and look to the long term, the future – not just 
the present moment.  
 
There is something about looking to the future as I write this, because I will retire 
on 31st January. I was 65 just before Christmas and that is the age at which I 
had always intended to retire. Carole and I will be living in Belper, so we may see 
some of you around. 
 
It is very much a time of mixed emotions; of endings and new beginnings. 
Although I’m certainly not leaving the Church of England, I am reminded of St 
John Henry Newman, who left the C of E for the Roman Catholic Church in 1845. 
Although he was looking to the future with joy, he was leaving friends and the 
Church he loved. His final Anglican sermon (1843) was called The Parting of 
Friends. Here is its conclusion: 
 
And, O my brethren, O kind and affectionate hearts, O loving friends, should you 
know anyone whose lot it has been, by writing or by word of mouth, in some 
degree to help you; if he has ever made you feel that there was a higher life than 



this daily one, and a brighter world than that you see; or encouraged you, or 
sobered you, or opened a way to the inquiring, or soothed the perplexed; if what  
 
 
he has said or done has ever made you take interest in him and feel well inclined 
towards him; remember such a one in time to come, though you hear him not, 
and pray for him, that in all things he may know God's will, and at all times he 
may be ready to fulfil it. 
 
With every good wish and blessing to you all, 
 
Yours, in Jesus Christ, 
 
Fr Jonathan 
 
 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Fr Jonathan’s Farewell Service 
 
Place: Christ Church Belper      
Date: 7th January 
Time: 11am 
 
Sung Parish Mass 
 
 

MAGAZINE COVERS - SPONSOR FOR JANUARY 
 

This month's magazine covers have been kindly sponsored 
by David and Mary Shaw 
 
“In loving memory of all family we have lost over the years” 
 
Magazine covers can be sponsored at the cost of £10/month.   
(Cheques payable to "Hazelwood P.C.C.)  
Anybody wishing to share their memories or celebrations  please contact:- 
Elaine Clarke on either 01332 367025 or elaine@johnaclarke.com 
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The Parish Church of St John the Evangelist, Hazelwood 
 
 
 

Principal Services 
 

 

7th January Epiphany 
Fr J’s Farewell Service 

Colour: Gold 

Hazelwood No Service 

Christ Church 11.00am Sung Parish Mass 
 with Fr Jonathan Page 
 

Holbrook No Service 

Turnditch No Service 

 
 

14th January Epiphany 2 Colour: Gold/White 

Hazelwood 9.30am Parish Eucharist 
With Fr Geoff Johnston 
First Reading: Samuel 3:1-10 
Read by: Diana Ottewell 
Second Reading:   

Christ Church 11.00am Sung Parish Mass with the Revd. Rachel Burdett 

Holbrook 11.00am Parish Eucharist with the Revd. Val Hart 

Turnditch 9.30am All Age Worship with The Revd Rachel Burdett 

 
 

21st January Epiphany 3 Colour: White 

Hazelwood 11am Parish Eucharist 
with the Revd. Val Hart 
First Reading: Genesis 14:17-20 
Read by: Ean Harris 
Second Reading: 

Christ Church 11.00am Sung Parish Mass with Fr Geoff Johnston 

Holbrook No Service 

Turnditch 9.30am Parish Eucharist with the Revd. Alison Roome 

 
 

28th January Candlemas Colour: Gold/White 

Hazelwood 9.30am Parish Eucharist  
With The Revd. Alison Roome 
First Reading: Tbc 
Read by: Richard Grice 
Second Reading:  

Christ Church 11am Sung Parish Mass with the Revd. Alison Roome 

Holbrook 11am Parish Eucharist with the Revd Rachel Burdett 

Turnditch 9.30am Parish Eucharist with Fr Geoff Johnston 

 



 
 

4th February 2nd Before Lent Colour: Green 

Hazelwood 11am Parish Eucharist 
with Fr Geoff Johnston 
First Reading: 
Read by: Eileen Chadwick 
Second Reading: 

Christ Church Sung Parish Mass with the Revd. Rachell Burdett 

Holbrook 10.45 Joint Service at Methodist Church 

Turnditch 9.30am Parish Eucharist with the Revd. Rachel Burdett 

 
 
 
 

If readers are not able to read on a given date and are unable to arrange a 
swap, would they please call Miss Elizabeth Turvey on 07714484099 
 

 

MAGAZINE SUBSCRIPTIONS 2024 
 

Just a reminder - the magazine subscription for the year is due from the  
1st January. 
Can I please ask you to pay the subscription fee of £6 to the person who 
normally delivers your copy, clearly stating your name, address, and who 
delivers your copy.  Cheques should be made payable to 'Hazelwood PCC' 
please.  Any queries please contact Eileen Chadwick on 01773 550063.    
 
A big "thank you" goes to all the volunteers who assist in the distribution of the 
Magazine throughout the year.  Many thanks 
 
 
 
 

CHARITABLE COLLECTIONS 
 
There is a collection box for the Belper Foodbank at the back of church, please 
feel free to drop in any daytime and bring donations of tinned food and/or 
toiletries which we will take down as the box gets filled. We also have a box for 
used stamps which are going to support the RNIIB towards paying for guide 
dogs for the blind 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 

CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE  
 

 
 
 
 
On 17th December we held our Christmas Carol Service.  Father Geoff Johnston 
led our service which our organist Richard Grice had arranged with a choir.  The 
service was enjoyed by everyone and it was lovely to see the church full with 
over 100 attending.  A big thank you goes to all of you for your hard work.  
After the service Mulled Wine and Mince Pies were served.  Thank you also goes 
to all who made the mince pies which were most welcome and enjoyed.  Raffle 
tickets were sold for the prize of a Christmas Hamper which was kindly 
contributed by Lubrizol and won by Dave Whalley from Turnditch.  Thank you to 
all who contributed so generously. 

 
 
 
 



FESTIVE DECORATIONS AT ST JOHN’S 
 

The church was decked out in festive greenery, baubles ad candles.  Thank you 
to all who worked so hard to make the church beautiful for our Christmas 
Services. 
 
We will be taking the Christmas decorations down on Wednesday  3rdd  January 
and the church will be open from 10am. 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

This delightful snap was taken of children enjoying themselves at our Carol 
Service 

 
 



 

 
HAZELWOOD CROWN GREEN BOWLS CLUB 

 
The green being closed for bowling doesn’t mean the work stops, our 
Monday morning work force have been very busy doing maintenance work 
on the green, they have done some reseeding, which is looking good, all 
this to improve our green for next season. The membership forms will be 
going out early January. 
 
Our indoor bowls enjoyed a lovely evening when players from Turnditch 
club joined us for some bowling. On December 11th we had our Christmas 
party, members enjoyed a lovely supper and afterwards we had a quiz and 
played bingo. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 

 



 

 
HAZELWOOD 
WALKING GROUP 

  

 
 
Please note that there will be NO meeting of the Hazelwood Walking Group in 
January.  The first walk of 2024 will take place on Wednesday 7th February.  
Please look out for details in the February Magazine. 
 
All are welcome to join us.  For more information please contact either Mike 
Beardsley on 01773 829661 or David Shaw on 01773 880260 
 

 
Mike Beardsley 

 
********** 

 
 
 
 

SHOTTLEGATE  &  DISTRICT   WI          EST.  (1918) 
 

Meet  First  Wednesday of  Each  Month       7.00pm. 
 
(Visitors  Welcome  -   Contact  Eileen  Chadwick   01773  550063) 
 

 
As in previous years our December meeting was held at Oak Hill (formerly 
Alison House, Cromford) when the necessary monthly business was dealt 
with as quickly as possible and then the members adjourned to the Dining 
Room to enjoy a delicious Christmas Lunch! 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 

BOOK REVIEW 
 
No Season But The Summer 
 
By Matilda Leyser  

 
 
 
Another debut novel finds a classical myth turned on its head. Persephone 
spends six months of the year under the ground with her husband Hades, King 
of the Dead; and six months on earth with her mother Demeter, Goddess of the 
Harvest. It has been this way for nine thousand years. But when she resurfaces 
this spring, something is different. Rains lash the land, crops grow out of season 
or not at all, there are people trying to build a road through the woods and her 
mother does not seem able to stop them. The natural world is changing rapidly 
and even the gods have lost control. Persephone finally gets a taste of freedom, 
joining a group of protesters. As she looks down from the treetops she realises 
that there are choices she can make for herself. 
 
A beautiful lyrical tale highlighting our debt to nature and our need to look after 
our planet. 

 

 
 



 

 
 

CHURCH FLOOD LIGHTING SPONSORS FOR 
JANUARY 

 
 
Sheila Deacon 
“In loving memory of Selma Cooper on the 21st from Sheila, Nichola, 
Simon and the Great Grand Children” 
 
Di Ottewell 
“A special day on the 27th” 
 
Beryl Winfield 
“January 18th Peter’s Birthday and happy memories of 40 years on 
Hob Hill” 
 
The floodlighting may be sponsored for £5/week (Cheques payable to 
“Hazelwood PCC”).  If you wish to have a dedication in any month 
please contact:- 
Elaine Clarke Tel:  01332 367025 or  
email:  elaine@johnaclarke.com 

 
 
 

********** 
 

 
 

DEANERY NEWSLETTER 
 
Please follow this link https://mailchi.mp/48d3443caf7f/dovederwentnewsletter 
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Ian Carter 

Electrical 
 
8 Charterstone Lane 

Allestree 

Derby 

DE22 2FF 

 

Tel: 01332 557360 

Mob: 07812 719953 
Email:   iancarter8@hotmail.com 

 
  

 

E.J.Hodgkinson 
Est. 1977 

 

Painting 
& 

Decorating 
 

22 The Fleet 

Belper 

DE56 1NU 
 

Tel: 01773 829441 

Mobile: 07974 681356 
 

 

A. Hingley 

& 

Son (Timber) Ltd. 
 

Timber Merchants 

& 

Sawmillers 
 

Nether Lane, 

Hazelwood, Belper 

Derbyshire DE56 4AP 

Tel: (01773) 550055 

Fax: (01773) 550543 
 

 



 
 
NEWS FROM HAZELWOOD PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Hazelwood Parish Council held it’s first Christmas Fayre on 2nd December.  This 
was a great success with a constant flow of visitors all day, around 300 in total.  
There were 15 stalls from local producers selling everything from Christmas gifts 
to crafted jewellery, soft furnishings and local photography.  Refreshments were 
served from “The Well Kitchen” and “Toast the Difference”.  The Parish Council 
are hoping the event will be repeated in 2024. 
 
The Autumn Quiz & Curry evening held in November attracted teams from 
Duffield, Belper, Holbrook and Turnditch as well as Hazelwood residents.  15 
teams competed, the winners being the No Duck Crew.  Twk provided much 
enjoyed refreshments.  The next quiz will be in April. 

 
 

********** 
 
 
 

FROM THE REGISTERS 
 
 

 
FUNERAL 
 

 

22nd November Mr Thomas White 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 



NEWS FROM CHRIST CHURCH BELPER 
 

Christ Church Belper are holding a Tabletop Sale on 20th January between 10am 
– 12 noon.  See poster below for details. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Memorials 
by 

By JAMES 

BERESFORD 
& 

SONS 
 

BRIDGE STREET 

BELPER 

Tel: 01773 822117 

 

M. R. BLACKWELL 
JOINERY 

 

07976 684931 
 

• Windows 

• Doors 

• Fencing 

• Roofing 

• Property maintenance 

• also UPVC 
 

for a friendly local service 

no job too small 
 

Established 1989 
 

  

 

 

Want something different? 

consult your local Architect 

 

 
 

Mike Wood ADDC Architects 

01332 842120 07932 021559 

The View Hazelwood Hill 

Hazelwood DE56 4AD 

www.addc-architects.co.uk 

 

 



 

 
 

R Hall & Son 
Decoration 

 

Established 1976 
 

Repair and replacement of decaying 
woodwork 

Wall effects and wall-papering 
Kitchen renovation 

Traditional sign-writing 
Murals and wall art 

Free advice and estimates 
Mobile 

07359 243780 

 

 

 
MOLES MICE RATS 

RABBITS 
WASPS FLYS 

 
 

Level 2 award in 
rodenticides 

 

Contact: Steven 
Mob:  07907954142 
Tel: 01629 826951 

email: SPMOLEMAN@ AOL.CO.UK 

 

 

 

MATT  POLLARD      
 

PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES 

          
From full central heating & Boiler swaps,  

 bathrooms, tiling and gas servicing to dripping taps 
 

Phone:  01332 666236 or Mobile:  07773 964023   
e-mail:  mpollardplumbing@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:mpollardplumbing@yahoo.co.uk
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This advertising space 

 is now available 
 
 

Please contact:- 
Elaine Clarke 

Email: 
elaine@johnaclarke.com 

  

COOPER 
Electrical Services 

 

All types of electrical 

works carried out 
 
 

NiCEIC Approved Contractor 
 

Tel:  01773 550659 

Mobile:  07976571323 
 
Email:  davidcooper1@live.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
Local Businesses 
 

Frankerbrook Garage Ltd Cowers Lane DE56 2LF.  Garage & Roadside 
Breakdown Recovery Local & Nationwide Services 24 Hours 01773 550410 
 
Garden Machinery Repairs and Servicing  
Mowers, Strimmers, Chainsaws etc. repaired and serviced. Collection and 
Return available on request.  Contact Mark Bowler 07976 628509 

 

********** 
 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 

Any fence undertaken, Equine, 
Agricultural, Domestic, Amenity 

and Security. 
Menege arenas 

Sheds, Stables, Footbridges, Steps 
Designed and built. 

All aspects of landscaping. 
Visit our Website at 

www.idfencers.co.uk 

Phone Ian Oulton or David Smith on:  
Tel: 01629 825089 or Mobile 07970 206414 

 
 

 

 
LOGS FOR SALE 

 
Truck or Trailer loads 

seasoned and ready to burn 
We also supply larger logs to 

suit biomass burners 
 

 
 

Phone Ian or Dave on 
07970 206414 

 

   

 

 

Tel: 01332 -831773 
Mobile: 07708-303710 or 

07814022085 
Email: 
info@breadsallservices.co.uk 
Web: 
www.breadsallservices.co.uk 

 

BREADSALL SERVICES 

PEST CONTROL 
Rats – Mice – Wasps – Bees – Moles - 
Squirrels – Fleas – Bedbugs – Ants – Other 
Insects  
 

24hr – Service – Free Advice 

 
 
 

 
 

 

mailto:info@breadsallservices.co.uk


 

HAZELWOOD CHURCH ROTAS 
 
 

 

Sacristan 
 
Mrs Eileen Chadwick 
Mrs Tricia Kellogg 
Mrs Catherine Raynard 

 

Altar Flowers 
 
7th January Mrs Diana Ottewell 
14th January Mrs Diana Ottewell 
21st January Mrs Diana Ottewell 
28th January Mrs Diana Ottewell 

 
 

We will be taking the Christmas decorations down on Wednesday  
3rdd  January and the church will be open from 10am. 

 

 

********** 
 
DEANERY NEWSLETTER 
 
Please follow this link https://mailchi.mp/48d3443caf7f/dovederwentnewsletter 
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WHOS WHO…… 
 

PARISH OF ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST HAZELWOOD 

And 

ST LAWRENCE, SHOTTLE 
All enquiries can be made 

To:  The Priest in Charge 

Father Jonathan Page 

 

Father Jonathan Page 
Email: 
fatherjpage@gmail.com 

01773 824974 
Mobile: 07980 681131 
 

Curate Rev’d Rachel Burdett 
Email: 
belpercurate@gmail.com 

07340 990483 

Organist Richard Grice 01773 826719 

Mob: 07944 213112 

HAZELWOOD   
Churchwarden 

e-mail: 
Mrs Natasha Hayhurst 
natasha440@btinternet.com 

01332 843344 
Mob: 0780 1321078 

Assistant Churchwardens   

Treasurer & Gift Aid Sec.PCC Mrs Helen Rowley 
Email: 
helen@eazeepaylimited.co.uk 

0774 3886887 

Secretary Mrs Eileen Chadwick 01773 550063 

Safe Guarding Officer Mrs Francine Franklin 
Email: 
fsfranklin@hotmail.co.uk 

0797 5878845 

SHOTTLE   

Assistant Churchwarden Mr Roy Hicklin 01773 822517 

Treasurer Mrs Rosemary Parkes 01773 822 119 

Friends of Shottle Church Sec Mrs Jean Dilks 01773 550253 

MAGAZINE   

Magazine Editor Mrs Elaine Clarke e-mail: 
elaine@johnaclarke.com 

Please send items for the magazine to the Editor by the 20th of the month 

MAGAZINE DISTRIBUTION 

Hazelwood Mrs Eileen Chadwick 01773 550063 

Shottle Mr Roy Hicklin 01773 822517 

Postal Mrs Judy Harris 01332 841164 

PARISH ORGANISATIONS 

Sacristan Mrs Eileen Chadwick 01773 550063 

Church Flowers Mrs Sheila Deacon 01332 840447 

 Mrs Di Ottewell 01332 840474 

MEMORIAL HALL   

Lettings and Bookings       Siobhan Burton    e-mail: clerk@hazelwoodparishcouncil.org.uk 

www.achurchnearyou.com/church/13372/  

Alternatively search St John the Evangelist Hazelwood A Church Near You 

 


